
APPENDIX 1

Integrated Care Group

Chairs:
Dr Jagan John, Clinical Lead, NHS Barking and Dagenham Clinical Commissioning Group
Sharon Morrow, Chief Operating Officer, Barking and Dagenham Clinical Commissioning Group

Items to be escalated to the Health & Wellbeing Board
 The Health and Wellbeing Board is asked to note progress of the integrated care sub group.

Meeting Attendance
27 May 2014: 53% (8 of 15)
23 June 2014: 56% (10 of 18)

Performance
Please note that no performance targets have been agreed as yet; going forward the group will review 
progress against Barking and Dagenham targets delivered through achievement of milestones in Better 
Care Fund schemes. Further national guidance expected shortly re BCF which will impact on outcomes.

Action(s) since last report to the Health and Wellbeing Board
 The previous two meetings of the Integrated Care Group (May & June 2014) have been 

dedicated to the review of detailed project plans to support Better Care Fund (BCF) 
schemes.

 An engagement workshop has been organised on 16th July 2014 to improve how primary 
care, community services and social care can work together to deliver better care and 
outcomes for frail older people and patients with complex needs.

 The Group discussed the Intermediate Care Consultation process; Sharon Morrow is 
making arrangements for this to be presented at the H&WBB.

 The MH sub-group of HWB has identified dementia support priorities from the Dementia 
Needs Assessment recommendations. These will form basis of dementia action plan to be 
considered by HWB in September. The revised quality governance structure was presented 
and agreed at the Integrated Care Coalition meeting as part of a discussion around how the 
system reviews quality issues. Liaisons work with COOs taking place to implement

 First draft of an engagement plan for BCF schemes reviewed.

Action and Priorities for the coming period
 The group are finalising the Better Care Fund scheme project plans, monitoring delivery, and 

addressing
any issues arising from BCF implementation; regular updates will be provided to the 
Health and Wellbeing Board.

 Following receipt of further guidance from NHS England, BCF metrics will be discussed in more 
detail and a reporting template developed. An update on BCF outcomes and data will be 
provided to the Health  and Wellbeing Board in September.

 The group is in the process of developing reablement metrics; the Health and Wellbeing 
Board will be updated on progress.

 The MH sub-group is leading on developing the implementation plan for dementia based 
on the dementia needs assessment. Both are due to go to Sept HWBB

 The group will review at the meeting on 28/07/2014 an updated end of life care paper to frame
discussion at the HWBB meeting on 09/09/2014

Contact: 
Jackeya Quayam, Project Officer, Strategic Delivery, BHR CCGs 

Tel: 0208 822 3016; Email: Jackeya.Quayam@onel.nhs.uk
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